HEADQUARTERS FOURTH ARMY
OFFICE OF THE COMMANDING GENERAL
FORT SAM HOUSTON, TEXAS

9 JUL 194

Mr Amon G Carter
President and Publisher
Fort Worth Star-Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr Carter:

It wes indeed gratifying to read your splendid editorial
in the Fort Worth Star-Telegram of Thursdey morning, 19 June
1947, entitled: "Universal Training."

The manner in which you presented to your readers the true
facts regarding the necessity for Universal Training, to insure
peece snd prevent war, wes excellent. With the assistance of the
press, the War Department Plan for Universal Militery Training
will be presented to the psopls properly so thet the public in
general will realize why such training is essential for the
security of the United States.

Pleose accept my sincere themks and congratuletions on your
presentation of factual information on such an important subject
to the vast number of readers covered by your outstending daily.

Sincerely,

// 3. M. WAINWRIGHT  —
Y General, U. S. Army
Commanding



